
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Monday 8th June 2020 

 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

 

Firstly, I hope that this newsletter finds you all safe and well and that you are all managing well 

in these unprecedented times. I thought it would be appropriate to let you all know how life has 

been at Roebuck Academy during our first week back.  

 

As you are already aware, some of our children, as well as the children of key workers, returned 

to Roebuck Academy last Monday and Thursday.  We were extremely happy to welcome back 

the children, along with their one parent or carer. It is true to say that myself, along with the 

staff, all returned with some degree of nervousness and anxiety. We were not quite certain that 

the children would settle into school and whether the many hours of planning and preparation 

would be enough. However, any concerns or anxiety quickly melted away with the beaming 

smiles and happiness that radiated from the children as they entered the school gates. It was so 

lovely watching them arrive at school, seeing familiar faces and friends and looking smart in 

their Roebuck uniform. The day quickly became very normal even with our social distancing 

restrictions in place. I am delighted to inform you that the first week was an overwhelming 

success for children, families and staff. The feedback received from parents has been brilliant 

and I am so proud that we have co-ordinated the safe opening of our school in an effective and 

professional way. It makes me proud knowing that you, our parents, have entrusted us to look 

after the most precious things in your lives.  

 

As always, we are a school, seeking to improve so our hard work doesnôt stop now. We will 

continue to review all measures and restrictions in place and adapt them as we move forward. 

 

An effective first week back was made possible with weeks of planning and tremendous support 

from the staff team and governing body. Thank you also for the positivity which through some 

difficult times, has kept us all going. Your kind messages and support have been much 

Keep Shin ing !  



appreciated and kept staff morale high during these unprecedented times. I wanted to write to 

you, at the start of summer term 2, and ask you to keep on shining and doing the very best that 

you can while you are either at home or at school.  

 

Over the last week, our 'Home learning' team have been working hard, providing additional 

resources for the children to enjoy, ensuring that we are supporting all of our pupils, on site and 

at home. Can we appeal to all families who have requested home learning packs to please 

come and collect. We are concerned that any packs not collected may well mean that children 

are unable to access any form of home learning. Equally, we are investing significant hours and 

resources into producing home learning packs and we do not want this time to be wasted.  

 

ARC OF HOPE 
At the beginning of the lockdown period, Roebuck Academy was offered the opportunity to 

participate in a community art project organised by Woolenwick Infant School. Parents were 

asked to send in a photograph of their child in a chosen rainbow colour. At least 39 schools in 

total contributed to the overall project. The art work, titled the, óArc of Hopeô has now been 

submitted to the Royal Academy for entry into the Young Artistsô Summer Show. Roebuck 

Academy has purchased a copy of the final design which will soon be on display in school. 

Many thanks to Christina Anderson at Woolenwick infant school for organising and leading on 

the project.  

 



LEADING PARENT PARTNERSHIP AWARD  
Roebuck Academy is delighted and very proud to announce that we 

have been awarded the Leading Partnership Parent Award 2020. This 

award recognises how parental support is provided across the school 

and how we consider best the needs of children and their families.  
 

The rigorous and scrupulous assessment of Roebuck Academy took 

place during the COVID-19 school closures.  A robust evidence 

portfolio was compiled by several members of staff, all being led and 

coordinated by Mrs. Clare Elson. The evidence portfolio compiled 

contained a range of robust evidence exemplifying and confirming how Roebuck Academy met 

Objectives and Key Performance Indicators of the Leading Parent Partnership Award.   
 

Feedback highlighted our strengths:  

ǒ The continued commitment of ALL staff to work in partnership with parents to support 

families to achieve positive outcomes holistically continues to evolve in line with needs. 

 

ǒ Due to the timing of the Reassessment a definite strength of the Academy was 

communication.  Acting upon requests in a timely manner for learning materials was 

something mentioned by all stakeholder groups.  The current pandemic has provided the 

families of Roebuck to see the continuation of support through the regular telephone 

conversations that are and will continue to take place. 

.  

¶ Communication in general.  Sharing relevant and timely information supports families to 

enable the best for their children and this will continue to evolve as technology changes.  

The range of information and communication provision for parents to engage with the 

school enables relevant topics to be shared. 

  

We now look forward in continuing our pursuit to improve parental engagement as a key priority 

in the school improvement and development planning process. 
 

 

HIGHLIGHTS OF THE WEEKé 
 

RECEPTION LEARNING - OAK AND WILLOW CLASS 
Reception children arrived back to school to the new challenge of being a member of Mrs. 

Prosserôs and Mrs. Solomonôs Adventure Club! The children were so excited and really 

enthused when they each received a secret postcard with a secret password to use when they 

entered!! Already, in the first week, the children in Adventure Club have been working on 

earning their Natural art badge. Firstly, the children took small wooden frames from outside and 

talked about what they could see through them. Next, they collected natural resources and filled 

their frames to make their own stunning art work. At Roebuck Academy we are Adventurers! 

 



 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 



NURSEY LEARNING ï ACORN AND CHESTNUT CLASS 
Wow! what an exciting week we have all had settling back into Nursery! We have been busy 
reading, óThe Very Hungry Caterpillarô and learning all about the life cycle of a butterfly. We 
found a caterpillar in our outside area and it has built itself a cocoon. We are hoping to see a 
butterfly sometime soon! 
 
We have also been thinking about the food that the hungry caterpillar ate. The children chopped 
up the different fruits and we blended them up to make fruit smoothies, they were delicious!  
 
The children have spent a lot of time exploring the Nursery garden this week and they decided 
that they wanted to plant some flowers. They all helped to dig holes and plant the flowers and 
the children have been really helpful making sure that they are watered each day. The garden 
area now looks really bright and colourful. At Roebuck Academy we are Scientists, 
Landscape gardeners and Artists!  

 

    

  
 



        
 

MINSET BOOK OF THE WEEK: 

 
 

¢ƘŀǘΩǎ ǿƘŀǘ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ŀƭƭ ŀōƻǳǘ ŀǘ wƻŜōǳŎƪ !ŎŀŘŜƳȅ - 

creating memorable learning experiences for our 

children.  

DREAM, BELIEVE, ACHIEVE 


